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December 2019   Volume 33  Issue 12 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Where has Fall gone???  I keep thinking it is still October, I 
want fall back! 
 
I want to say Thank You to Rhonda Gianturco and her team for 
a great job with our Challenge! The entries were awesome; 
and, we have a person to head next year’s challenge already 
also!!  Thanks, Maggie Wampler for stepping up! 
 
We are in need of a Day Program Coordinator. Barbara Linde 
has some programs planned already, but we need a person to 
step up and fill this vacant spot. 
 
The vote for the dues increase was passed at both meetings. 
Dues with be $30. 
 
Hope everyone has a wonderful Thanksgiving and eats lots of 
turkey!!  See you next month! 

 
Jeanne Surber 

PPQG President 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 
Jackie Hladik              12/4 
Colleen Ortiz               12/6 
Deborah Cilley            12/7 
Rhonda Gianturco     12/7 
Juanita Scripter          12/11 
Jill Schuff                     12/12 
Maryann Amato         12/14 
Mary Lazendorf          12/16 
Cathy Hudson             12/18 
Penny Weber               12/18 
Darlis Richardson      12/19 
Melinda Hose              12/22 
Rita Crawford              12/23 
Geneva Lovell              12/23 
Donna Dooley              12/24 
Darlene Massey           12/27 
Priscilla Whisler          12/27 
Ruth Ann Sprague      12/28   
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UFO Challenge 

The sign-ups for the UFO challenge have ended.  
For the participants who have not turned in your 
Project Lists, you MUST get your completed lists to 
one of the Queens NO LATER THAN 
SATURDAY, NOV. 30.  You may mail your list 
to either Queen.  (The Queens’ addresses are in the 
Guild Roster.)  If the Queens do not have your list, 
you will not be participating in this fun activity - 
your $2 will NOT be refunded.  So PLEASE get 
those tardy lists in the mail. 

By now, you should be working in your UFO 
Project 1. Project 1 is due at either Chapter 
Meeting. 

At the December Night Chapter Meeting, we will 
draw the number for the UFO project that will be 
due in March. 

UFO Queens: 

Lois Bates, 898-4640; valobo@aol.com 
Nancy Shrout, 898-4174; 
bandnshrout@verizon.net 
 

 

 

Inclement Weather:   Day and 
Night Chapters will follow 

    

Mystery Quilt 2019 Step 3 

Fabric requirements, cutting instructions and Steps 1 and 2 have been released and are on the 
PPQG’s website under the Members Only tab.  Clue 3 was sent out as an email attachment on Nov. 12 
along with being online under the Member’s Only page. 

Additional clues will be provided for the next three months (December 2019 – February 2020).  
Everyone completing the mystery quilt will be asked to bring their finished quilt tops to Show and 
Tell in March 2020.   

If you haven’t started making the quilt, it still isn’t too late to start. 

Email me at koek53@yahoo.com if you have any questions. 

Respectfully, 
Karen O’Kelley 
757-599-0216 

Looking for a king size quilt, hand quilted. A 
friend would like to purchase one for his wife for 
Christmas. 

No particular color.   

Norma Sims 

normaas51@gmail.com 

mailto:valobo@aol.com
mailto:koek53@yahoo.com
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Volunteers 2019  (Unless otherwise noted, area code is 757) 

Membership  Debbie Moore     874-4323   Web Manager      Linda Odell    869-6314  
Newsletter  Linda Blotter     234-0196  Workshops      Cathy; Mark Fowler   833-6035 
Circulation  Debbie Moore     874-4323  E-Tree       Linda Odell    869-6314 
Property Mgmt.  Shonda Berry     660-3584  Challenge 2020      Maggie Wampler 
Sunshine  Sandy Barne     833-8233  Fall Festival Chair  Candy Byrd    232-6495   
Service Quilts  Sherry Behun     850-2222          Susan Waddles   886-0728 
   Kim Beatley     893-2488  2019 Raffle Quilt    Sandy Barnes       833-8233 
Honor Quilts  Trina Murray    2020 Symposium   Linda Odell      869-6314 

Terri McHenry     874-3140  2020 Raffle Quilt    Carol Pittman   877-7206 
        Winter Mystery       Karen O’Kelley     599-0216 
 

Day Chapter       
 
Monthly Minis  Amy Mazich     867-7667 
   Kathy De Carlo     875-2931 
Block of the Month Pat McGough     877-3818 
   Marilyn Rivera     875-1833 
Hospitality  Pat Sappenfield     224-0247 
Programs  Vacant 
Parliamentarian Monica Brogan 
Historian  Vacant 
Librarian  Lisa Hartman     810-8157 
 

Night Chapter 
 
Monthly Minis  Joy Duke     838-1043 
   Nancy Garnett     838-17169 
Greeter   Ella Mitchell     595-7803 
   Rita Lopes     827-3498 
Block of the Month Denise Vassar     599-6285 
Hospitality  Goldie Fields     766-8503 
Programs  Barbra Linde 
   Denise Vassar 
Parliamentarian Debbie Martin 
Historian  Karen Carr 
Librarian  Lisa Hartman         810-8157 
 

2019 Quilt Raffle 

The winning raffle ticket was drawn at the November 
Night Chapter meeting.  Darrel Tassara of 
Williamsburg was the lucky winner.   He bought tickets 
at Mid Atlantic.  You might have seen him at Mid 
Atlantic wearing white gloves in the Winner's Section 
in the center of the show.  Thank you to Sandy Barnes 
and her bee for making the beautiful quilt and to Terry 
Hanson for quilting it. Thank you to all the members 
that bought tickets and helped at Mid Atlantic with 
selling tickets and doing a white glove shift.  We sold 
$1,413 in tickets this year.  After expenses for printing 
the tickets, border and backing fabric, we made 
$1,279.32.  Thanks to Everyone. 
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The “Piecemaker News” is 
published monthly.  Please 
send news items, articles, 
inquiries and 
advertisements to: 

Linda Blotter 
Lindabva93@gmail.com 
 
Deadline is the 22nd of each 
month.  Articles submitted 
after the due date will be in 
the next issue of the 
newsletter. 

Please note “PPQG 
Newsletter” in the subject 
line when submitting 
emails. 

Articles for the January 
Newsletter are due by 
December 22, 2019. 

Advertising Rates; 

(Payable in Advance) 
Full Page - $50 
Half Page - $25 
Quarter Page - $15 
Business Card - $5 

“PIECEMAKER 
NEWS” 

Day Chapter Block of the Month 

In November, both November and December blocks, will 
be available for $3 each.  We all get busy in December so 
having your block early will be one less thing to do in 
December.  The block is a cute heart that will be turned in 
and won in January so you can make something for 
Valentine’s Day.  We will accept heart blocks in December 
and January. The November block has snowmen that will 
be won in December. 

Marilyn and Pat 

 

mailto:Lindabva93@gmail.com
mailto:Lindabva93@gmail.com
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PPQG Day Chapter Minutes – Nov. 8, 2019 
 
The Day Chapter meeting was called to order at 10 a.m. by our Day Coordinator, Rita Crawford.  We 
opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  We had 97 members present, two guests: Yu Hui 
Tsu and Nancy Cheney. 
 
Minutes:  Carol Richardson made a motion to accept the October minutes as published; Jeanne 
Surber seconded the motion; motion carried.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer made some corrections to the published minutes.  Jeanne Surber 
made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s report for audit with corrections.  Bonnie Dodson 
seconded; motion carried.  
  
Announcements: 
 

• Jeanne Surber announced that we had received a thank you card from Sophia.  She is an 11-
year old patient at CHKD and had received one of our donated quilts.  Jeanne also thanked 
members for bringing canned goods for the food bank.   Trina Murray has agreed to take over 
as chair of the Honor Quilts with Isobel Meekins assisting.  New member Linda Blotter has 
agreed to be in charge of publishing the Newsletter.  Maggie Wampler has stepped up to be in 
charge of the Challenge Quilt for 2020.  This will be our 35th Anniversary.   She would love to 
have some assistance in preparing the challenge. 

• Symposium:  Linda Odell thanked all the volunteers who have been meeting to help with the 
organization of the Symposium.  Registration forms will be ready soon.    Contracts are coming 
in and Registration will start in December.  Donna Dooley is in charge of Door Prizes for the 
Symposium and she has had good response from designers, fabric companies and members.  
She is still accepting donations and is willing to pick up anything you are willing to donate.  
Donations can include Ott lights, sewing notions, quilts and just about anything a quilter would 
enjoy. 

• Mystery Quilt:  Karen O’Kelley apologized for the confusing directions that had been 
provided and said that the directions have been corrected and further steps will be sent out 
monthly. 

• Local Workshops:  On Nov. 23, at the Grafton Christian Church, Rhonda Gianturco will be 
doing and instructional class on how to use your Deb Tucker rulers.  Bring your rulers with you 
to class.  On Jan. 10, 2020, following the Day Chapter meeting, Carol Pittman will be teaching 
the Beach Bag Class.  On Jan. 18, Sandy Curran will be teaching you how to make a Photo 
Quilt.  Melinda Dagenhart will be teaching a workshop, “Jelly Roll Jam” in 2020.  

• UFO Challenge:  The UFO Queens, Lois Bates and Nancy Shrout, are still accepting signups 
for the UFO Challenge through Tuesday.  A total of six UFOs will be completed.  There is a $2 
sign-up fee.  Registration Forms are on the PPQG Website.  The List of your projects is due at 
the November meeting.  You can email your list to either of them.  Project 1 will be due in 
January 2020. 
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• Block of the Month:  Marilyn Rivera presented the November Block: Fall Colors.  For sale 

today are both the November Block and the December Block.  Cost of each block is $3.  
November blocks were won by Crystalanne Duarte and Pat Sappenfeld. 

• Monthly Minis:  Kathy DeCarlo and Amy Masich presented the day’s monthly minis.  1.  The 
Yorktown Ladies Bee donated a Candle and Quilted Candle Mat.  Prize won by Frances McKay.  
2.  A Needle Holder was donated by Debbie Moore and a Pin Cushion was donated by Ingrid 
Kross, plus thread and needles were donated anonymously.  Prize won by Jean Blount. 

• Membership:  Registration for 2020 will start next month after the vote for the dues increase 
takes place.  The dues increase proposal passed. 

• Service Projects:  Sherry Behun showed some of the quilts donated by members.  We are 
still accepting quilts.  Voting for the service projects for next year will be held soon. If you have 
suggestions for new projects or would like to continue our current projects, pass the word so 
they can be included in the vote. 

• Raffle Quilt:  The 2019 Raffle Quilt was made by Sandy Barnes and her Bee.  Tickets were 
sold for $2 a piece or $6 for 10.  The winning ticket will be drawn at the Tuesday Night 
Meeting. 

• Honor Quilts:  Trina Murray is our new chairperson for the Honor Quilts.  She and Terri 
McHenry delivered 15 Quilts to the Fisher House.  She has five quilts that are ready for long 
arming.  She also has 3 quilt kits ready for members to pick up.  Two quilts were turned in 
today.  There will be a workshop on Dec. 5 to work on the signature blocks from the Fall 
Festival. 

• December Meetings:  Marilyn Rivera announced that the December meeting will be a 
Carnival.  We will be having games, gift exchange for those who want to participate, and we are 
asking that each member bring a dish to share.   We are suggesting that foods be finger foods 
so that we will not need utensils.  Each member should bring a Holiday Fat Quarter.  Other 
activities will include a Mug and Mug Rug exchange, 7-inch potholder, and a pincushion.  You 
are not required to do any of these and you are free to participate in one or all of the different 
areas.   There will be plenty for us to do. 

• Night Programs:  Barbara Linde and Denise Vassar are putting together some good 
programs for the Night Chapter and announced some of the programs being presented at those 
meetings.  January:  Will be featuring members collections.  Members are asked to bring 
samples of some of their personal sewing related collections.  February: Bonnie Timm will be 
presenting Travels and Quilts Rows.  March: Barbara Linde will feature a slide show from the 
World Quilt Show that she attended this year.  April:  Roy Mitchell the “Watermelon Man” will 
be speaking at both the day and night meetings.  May:  Candy Byrd has made arrangements to 
have someone come and speak to us from the Colonial Williamsburg Textiles Department.  
June:  Michelle Farmer will do a presentation of her Tote Bag Collection and will be teaching a 
workshop following the meeting use coffee bean bags.  July:  Debra Shook will be speaking at 
both the Day and Night meetings and will also be teaching a workshop while she is here.  
August:  Denise Vassar will be speaking on “Color Theory”.  September:  Lee Taylor will be 
doing the program.  October National Speaker David Sirotto will be speaking at both the day 
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and night meetings and will also be teaching a class.  November: Challenge Quilt Display.  
December will be the Christmas Carnival.  

• Program:  Our program today was the presentation of the Challenge Quilts.  Rhonda 
Gianturco announced that she had 57 members to sign up.  Thirty-one quilts were turned in 
and voting was done during the break.  Final voting will be held at the Night Meeting and 
winners will be announced after the votes are tallied.  Prizes will be awarded to the winners at 
the Night Meeting. 

• Door Prizes:  Today’s door prizes were drawn.  Winners were Cathy Fowler, Linda Blotter, 
Ingrid Kross, Dina Banks, Carol Nourse, Joan Cocharan and Darlis Richardson. 

• Show and Tell 
• Birthdays were announced and fat quarters distributed. 

 
Vicki Marsh 
Day Secretary 
 
 

PPQG Night Meeting Minutes for Nov. 12, 2019 

Call to Order: Marilyn Rivera called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. 

President’s Announcements: 

• Vote on Dues Increase: Jeanne Surber conducted the vote on the dues increase from $25.00 to 
$30.00. There were 10 Yes votes, 0 No votes, and 1 abstention. 

• Jeanne announced that Maggie Wampler will coordinate the 2020 Challenge project. 
• We need a new day program coordinator and a small service project team. 
• Since we meet at night, if the weather is bad but the Newport News schools did not close 

during the day, the meeting will go on. Members are urged to use their judgment about 
coming. If the schools were closed during the day, or the night activities have been cancelled, 
the meeting will be cancelled. 

Announcements: 

• Upcoming Programs: Barbara Linde presented the night meeting program schedule for 
December, 2019 and all of 2020. Barbara and Denise Vassar are co-coordinators. All 
suggestions are welcome. The schedule will be in the newsletter and on the website. 

• UFO Projects: Lois Bates and Nancy Shrout reminded everyone that the UFO sign up sheet is 
due to them by the end of November.  

• Raffle Quilt: Gala Damato announced that the raffle quilt drawing would be held at tonight’s 
meeting. 

• Small Service Projects: Sherry Behun reported on the small service projects. She is stepping 
down and coordinator, so the project needs a new coordinator. 
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• Mystery Quilt:  Karen O’Kelly explained the problems that took place during the first part of 
the activity. She says the pattern and directions are all correct now. There will be new 
instructions each month. She thanked everyone for their participation. 

• Workshops: Cathy Fowler gave the schedule for upcoming workshops. If you don’t have the 
Deb Tucker rulers for the November class, you can borrow them from other class participants. 
On Jan. 18, Sandy Curran will show how to make a pattern from a photograph. After the day 
meeting in January, Malinda Dagenhart will give a workshop on making a quilt from a jellyroll. 
The workshop schedule will be in the newsletter and on the website. 

• Block of the Month: Denise Vassar announced that she would be giving out the finishing 
instructions tonight. The finished quilt top is due in February. It does not need to be quilted by 
then. 

• Honor Quilts: Terri McHenry introduced Trina Murray, who is the new coordinator. Terri 
and Trina delivered 15 quilts to Fisher House at the Portsmouth Naval Hospital. There will be a 
workshop on December 5. Trina has kits to give out tonight as well.  

• 2020 Challenge: Maggie Wampler said that more information will be coming soon. She 
needs a helper for the day meetings. 

• 2019 Challenge: Rhonda Gianturco announced that the Challenge quilts were on display. 
Fifty-seven people signed up, and thirty-two submitted finished quilts. She encouraged anyone 
who did not vote at the Friday day meeting to vote tonight. Winners will be announced near the 
end of the meeting. Maggie will take photographs of each quilt and quilter for the website. Kitty 
Tully complimented Rhonda on the theme and her work.   

• Monthly Mini: Joy Duke showed the three donations: a tote bag and zipper pouch from 
Marilyn Rivera; a table runner from Isobel Meekins; and an angel doll/Advent calendar from 
anonymous.  

• Marilyn announced that we have 55 members and two guests in attendance.  
• Break: Marilyn called for a break at approximately 7:20 p.m. so members could look at and 

vote for the Challenge quilts. 
• Reconvene: Marilyn reconvened the meeting at 7:40 p.m. 

  
Business: 
 

• Minutes: Debbie Moore moved to accept the October minutes, and Jeff Cleveland seconded. 
The motion carried. 

• Treasurer’s Report: Carol Pittman moved to accept the treasurer’s report, and Jeanne 
Surber seconded. The motion carried. 

• Birthdays: The November birthdays were recognized.  
• Symposium: Linda Odell announced that the advertisements for the Symposium will be out 

soon.  
• Email address: Linda Odell said that one address on the E-tree bounces and she would like 

the correct address. 
• Door Prizes: Marilyn Rivera gave out the door prizes.  
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• Monthly Mini: Joy Duke announced that the Monthly Mini brought in $40.00. Gala Damato 
won the table runner, Helene Jubie won the angel, and Debbie Moore won the bags.  

• BOM: Denise Vassar announced that Terri McHenry and Helene Jubie won the BOM drawing.  
• December Party: Marilyn Rivera invited everyone to come to the December meeting, which 

will be a party. She will send out the details on the E-tree.  
• Membership: Debbie Moore asked if members would print out applications and turn them in 

at the next meeting or mail them. Only the member’s name is needed if nothing has changed. 
Members can pay by cash, check, or credit card. Jeanne Surber will help with the credit card 
payments.  

• 2019 Raffle Quilt: Marilyn Rivera and Gala Damato drew the winning name: Darrel Tassara 
of Williamsburg.  

• 2020 Raffle Quilt: Carol Pittman and Cathy Fowler showed the completed 2020 raffle quilt.  
• 2019 Challenge Winners: Rhonda Gianturco announced the 2019 Challenge winners: 4th 

place, Sherry Behun; 3rd place, Rhonda Gianturco; 2nd place, Karen Komatz; 1st place, Denise 
Vassar.  

• Show and Tell: Members showed their quilts. Sandy Curran showed her quilt, which won 
Best Wall Quilt at the Pacific International Quilt Show. 

 
Adjourn: Marilyn Rivera adjourned the meeting at 8:10 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted by Barbara M. Linde, Nov. 13, 2019. 
 . 
Small Service Projects: 

We had four quilts and 40 hearts turned in at the Day Chapter meeting and six quilts and one 
pillowcase at the Night Chapter meeting.    

We would like to thank everyone for their support and encouragement for the past two years as we 
"led the charge" in providing quilts, pillowcases and hearts to meet the needs of our community.  Each 
and every delivery was met with heartwarming gratitude for the efforts put forth by our members.  It 
has been our pleasure to be able to co-ordinate these projects.  As announced at the Night Chapter 
meeting in November, we will be stepping down from our leadership role for small service projects in 
January.  This leaves an opening for a person or group of persons to take on this rewarding 
position.  Please contact us if you have any questions or interest in doing so.  It is not a difficult 
position and there are many in the guild who will step up to assist. 

No one has come forth with any new ideas for small service projects for next year.  I suggest we 
continue to donate to the same projects, until such time as a new chairperson takes over.  That means 
we would continue to provide hearts, baby quilts, bereavement quilts and quilts for teenagers with 
cancer at CHKD as well as hearts, bereavement quilts, baby quilts, and throw sized quilts for Riverside 
Hospital.  The throw-size quilts are for their No One Dies Alone (NODA) Program.  Appropriate sizes 
are located on our Website. 

Small Service Projects Co-Chairs:  Sherry Behun and Kim Beatley 
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Honor Quilts: 

I would like to announce that Trina Murray is going to take over as the Chairperson for Honor Quilts 
and I will be stepping down and helping her behind the scene. I won't be able to attend day meetings 
or run the workshops any longer because of personal reasons. Over the past year I developed a spread 
sheet to help track the quilts from start to finish. There are 80 quilts in process or that have been 
finished this year. We have delivered 49 honor quilts to date and a total of 1,179 since 2005. I have 
enjoyed making the delivers and presenting the quilts as your representative. I hope the guild will 
continue to make and present these beautiful quilts to our military and first responders. 

On Oct. 30, Trina accompanied me to Portsmouth Naval Hospital campus to bring quilts to Fisher 
House. I introduced her to the staff and we delivered 15 honor quilts, three baby quilts and some felt 
hearts for mother's who may have a baby in the neonatal unit. They had a full house and were happy 
to get more quilts. They are always very appreciative. The guild received a note of thanks from Fisher 
House for the delivery made in September. The administrator Jill said with the cold weather setting in 
there is definitely more of a need. 

There will be an Honor Quilt workshop on Thursday, Dec. 5 at the Newport News Courthouse Way 
Community Center in Isobel's classroom. The workshop will be held from 10 a.m. -2 p.m. Please come 
prepared to sew, cut, and iron. Even if you stop by for a few hours we appreciate all your help. There 
are signature tops that need piecing and backs and binding to be made. Come for an hour or all day; 
your help is always appreciated.   

Terri McHenry 
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Treasurer’s Report
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Dues:    $30 per year for adult members; $15 per year for junior members (ages 12-18 years of age). Dues are 
payable by January 15.  Membership is from Jan. 1, 2020  through Jan. 15, 2021 of the following year. 

To renew or join by mail – send your completed applica�on, a check (payable to PPQG) and a self-addressed 
stamped envelope if you want your card mailed to you, to Debbie Moore, 44 Magna Carta Dr., Newport News, 
VA 23608.  If you prefer you can pick up your cards and pin at the next mee�ng you atend 

FILL IN YOUR NAME 

Name___________________________________________________ 

RENEWALS – ONLY FILL IN CHANGES BELOW 

NEW MEMBERS COMPLETE FULLY 

PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY 
Street Address    _________________________________________________________ 

City__________________________State_____________ZipCode__________________ 

Phone: please list preferred phone number   __________________________________ 

E-Mail Address________________________________________________________________ 

Mee�ng usually atended: Day______________ Night______________ 

Birthday (month & day) ________________ Occupa�on(op�onal)_________________ 

Your Quilt Skill Level: Beginner______Intermediate______Advanced________Professional______ 

 

Do not write below this line 

Paid by: Cash ____________          Check # _______________      Date __________________ 

New Member ___________           Renewal _______     Membership Number ____________ 

Paid at Mee�ng:  Day _____   Night ______               Mailed In _____ 

 


	Message from the president
	Rita Lopes     827-3498

